MIDLAND ZONE OF P.C.A.V. INC.

MINUTES OF THE 41st  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING:

Highland Society Club, Maryborough– 7th September 2007.

The President of Midland Zone, Ms. Peggy Mills opened the meeting and welcomed 24 Members and friends from twelve Clubs to our Annual General Meeting.

Present: Ms Peggy Mills, Zone President, Mr John Stevens, Junior Vice President, Mr Don Roach, Zone Secretary, Ms. C. Linton, Zone Treasurer, Mrs. K. Blanchard, Zone Representative and Mrs. G. Baggendorf, Zone Examining Secretary.

Clubs in Attendance:  Ararat, Bealiba, Beaufort, Bendigo, Charlton, Donald, Harcourt, Horsham,  Maldon, Maryborough, Mandurang South and St Arnaud.

Apologies:  Angela and Clarrie King, Richard and Anne Marsden, Laurie and Loris Cole, Mary Donaldson, Kevin Blanchard and Angela Gray.

Moved – K. Blanchard - that apologies be accepted.

2nd.     –  P. Roach 

carried.

Confirmation of the Minutes of the  40th Annual General Meeting 2006:

Amendment to Minutes:

Nil

Moved – S. Foley - that the Minutes as circulated are a true and correct record.

2nd.     – C. Linton 

carried.

Treasurer’s Report:   - Ms. Christine Linton - see attached.

Moved – C. Linton - that Treasurer's report be accepted.

2nd.     –  J. Reece 

carried.

President’s Report:  - Ms. Peggy Mills – see attached.

Zone Representative’s Report:  - Mrs. Kaye Blanchard – see attached.

Zone Chief Instructor’s Report:  - Mr. Ken Croser – see attached

Zone Examining Secretary’s Report:  - Mrs. Gail Baggendorf – see attached.

Election of Zone Office Bearers:

The President Ms. Peggy Mills declared all positions vacant and asked Mr Robbie Tranter to take the chair.  Before declaring all positions vacant, he commented on the good turnout for the meeting and congratulated the outgoing committee on their efforts for the year.

Nominations were received for all positions.  As a ballot was not required all nominations were accepted.

The following members were elected:-

	Position
	Nomination
	Nominated by

	Zone President
	Ms. Peggy Mills
	Ararat PC

	Zone Senior Vice President
	Mr. John Stevens
	Ararat PC

	Zone Junior Vice President
	Ms Sue Foley
	Bendigo PC

	Zone Secretary
	Mr. Don Roach
	Ararat PC

	Zone Treasurer
	Ms. Christine Linton 

	Maryborough PC

	Zone Examining Secretary  
	Mrs. Gail Baggendorf
	Maryborough PC


Nominations were called form the floor for Zone event secretary.

Zone Event Secretary

        Ms. Faye Barnett

Castlemaine PC

Election of Zone Junior Committee Office Bearers: 

No elections held as committee is in recess.

Guest Speaker: Mr Ross Forster

Ross is a adult supporter of Maryborough Pony Club, Cycling Club and a former elite cyclist.

Ross thanked the meeting for the opportunity spoke about the following points.

· I started riding at 14 and stopped competitive riding at 40.

· Has won Australian titles and has represented Australia.

· Highlight was competing and living overseas.

· Became involved with pony club when their daughter became interested in horses.

· Have gone from agisting to purchasing their own property suitable for horses.

· Our daughter winning an event at Werribee was a great thrill.

· My real passion is cycling.  

· Competing in Europe as well as living near Amsterdam was fantastic.

· Cycling is doing their best to deal with drug use.

· The leader of the Tour De France was pulled out of the race by his team over drug issues.  Not many sports would do that.

· Australia was first to test for EPO during the Sydney Olympics.

· He felt drugs will stay in sport due to money in sport.

· Having a heart attack at 58 was a major milestone in my life.   I consider myself very lucky.

· Because of the attack I have increased my water intake.

· It is very important to keep our riders hydrated during hot weather as the uniform is not summer friendly.

In closing, Ross thanked the meeting for the opportunity to speak and invited questions from the floor.

Zone Affiliation Fee: 

Discussion was held on the affiliation fee.

It was felt that the present fee of $90, comprising of $50 Zone Fee and $40 for two Zone Instructor Schools remain the same.

Moved – C. Linton - that Zone Affiliation Fee for 2007-2008 be $90. 

2nd      -  J. Stevens

carried.

Christine spoke to the item of discussion regarding the timing of payment of the Annual Affiliation Fee.  

· At present all clubs pay their affiliation fee in July for the year. Just ended.

· Affiliation fee paid in arrears, while all other fees are paid in advance.

· We should pay affiliation fee in July for the coming year, in exactly the same way as all riders pay their fees to PCAV.

· I feel that clubs should  pay a one off fee of $50 in December which would be for 2007. 

Moved – C. Linton - that Zone Affiliation Fees be paid in line with all other Pony Club fees. 

2nd      -  J. Brennan 

carried.
Zone Secretary’s Honorarium:
Discussion was held on the amount that was considered appropriate for the amount of work the position requires.  

Moved –- K. Blanchard that Secretary's renumeration be $700.

2nd.     –   D. Harvey 
carried.

Other Business: 

Location of Zone Meetings

Discussion was held on the merits of continuing the rotation of zone meetings between St Arnaud and Maryborough.

Moved –- S. Foley that Zone meetings alternate between Maryborough and St Arnaud on a permanent basis.

2nd.     –   S. Fisher 

carried
Zone Shield

Sue Foley spoke about an alternate date for the Zone Shield.  The Bendigo Show Grounds are unavailable for possible new dates.  Has had discussion with Bealiba regarding the use of their grounds on October 21st.  

Following a discussion on the merits of the proposal it was.

Moved –- F. Barnett that the Zone Shield be held at Bealiba on October 21st.

2nd.     –   S. Foley 

carried.
Discussion on the Lack of Cross Country Courses in Midland Zone

Pat Hedger distributed a prepared handout the concern of some clubs with the limited number of cross country courses in our Zone.

She spoke to from the statement and the following points were made by Pat and various speakers.

· We need another cross country course.

· All clubs need to get involved.

· Should do after State HT.

· Needed to tender out State HT as difficult to get clubs involved.

· Could build one course at Newstead with another in the North.

· Extremely difficult to get helpers for State event at Avoca in 2004.

· Could only get 14 people from Zone to attend State Instructors School.

· We need to change our culture and be positive.

· Get service clubs involved or “Community Work Order” people.

· Clubs need to make a start.

· Difficult for all clubs to build cross country jumps.

· Possibility of equestrian centre at Elmore Field day site.

· Need to encourage new people to get involved.

· Not all clubs have the money to build jumps.

· Need to identify where and what we want and then do it.

· Newstead has approached their council and can do what they want.  Council will support.  DNRE want horse activities on the grounds.

· Zone has money tied up until 2009.

· Clubs need to discuss and bring back after State HT in 2009.

· Need money and manpower.

· Zone has built 3 courses for State HT's,  only one left.

· Portable jumps are a good idea.

Peggy thanked everybody for their attendance and wished all a safe trip home.

Meeting closed 10.00 pm

MIDLAND ZONE ANNUAL MEETING

PRESIDENTS REPORT 2007.

I have pleasure in giving this, my second annual President’s report for the Midland Zone.

As in previous years, our Zone has been very active with teams and individuals for all state events, and all teams and individuals have done our Zone proud.

We have had many placings in all State Championships from both our teams and individuals.

The Zone has run the qualifiers for all state championships and ach event has been hotly contested by our riders.

The Zone has also run the Zone Horse Trials and this year these were run at Maryborough.  A big thankyou to the Maryborough Club for hosting this event.

Unfortunately the Zone Flat ride and Showjumping shields has to be postponed due to the disastrous outbreak of Equine Influenza.  I believe an alternative date has been fixed, but this again will be influenced by the Governing bodies of horse sports in Victoria, as to whether we can conduct this event or not.  Any advice from these bodies must be adhered to for the safety of many of our horses.  The racing industry has gone to extreme lengths to protect the horses when racing, an exercise that would not be possible by the EFA,  PCAV, & HRCAV as there has been enormous cost in setting up barriers for the public etc.

On conclusion of my report, I would like to that my committee for their support throughout the year and to John Stevens for stepping in at some Zone meetings when I have not been available.

A big thankyou to all the Clubs for their continued support of Zone and State Events.  Keep up the good work.

Peggy Mills

Peggy Mills

Zone President.   

7th September, 2007

Zone Treasurers Report  - 2007
       



Christine Linton 

As at 31st August 2007

Opening Balance $$6136.53

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	AGM 06
	440
	Affiliation Fee
	125

	PCAV Grant
	1100.00
	Consumer Affairs
	37.60

	Affiliation Fees
	1440.00
	Castlemaine PC – Gazebo’s
	259.98

	‘C’ Certificate
	600.00
	St John’s
	350.00

	State Entry Fees
	2600.50
	Screen Printing
	1689.22

	Zone Events
	4032.50
	Judges/Instructors
	585.00

	Cancelled Event
	595.00
	Refund to Bealiba
	595.00

	Interest
	10.57
	Zone Rep Travel
	500.00

	
	
	Inst School
	699.65

	
	
	State Entry Fees
	3310.00

	
	
	Meeting Expenses
	240.05

	
	
	Refund
	10.00

	
	
	Honorarium
	500.00

	
	
	Secretarial Expenses
	106

	
	
	‘C’ Expenses
	442.80

	
	
	Copier Expenses
	119.00

	
	
	PCAV Shop
	56.00

	
	
	Gifts
	57.50

	
	
	Funds To Term deposit
	3000.00

	
	
	Fees
	15.01

	 
	
	
	

	Total Income
	$10818.57
	Expenses
	$13177.81

	
	
	
	

	Closing Balance
	$3777.29
	
	


Once again Zone events have been very well attended.  Profit/Loss from each event was as follows.

Dressage & Show Jumping December 06 - $168.20 profit * Please note St John’s were not in attendance, this event would have run at a loss of $31.76 had they been

Zone Horse Trials – Profit $1069.85

Games and Flat – Profit $140.66

Term deposit balance $30,045.55.- since last AGM Interest of $1478.98, Transfer from general funds $3000 & junior committee funds of $1797.34 have been added to TD.

Christine Linton

  Christine Linton

  Zone Treasurer

  7th September 2007

Addendum to Zone Treasurers Report  - 2007


Funds held by Zone in preparation for State Horse trials 2009.

At a couple of recent Zone meetings, comments have been made about the Zone  having so much money accumulated in our Term Deposit. Due to these comments I feel I need to justify the funds the Zone has accumulated and explain where these funds have come from and why we have them.

1999 $10,000 returned to Term Deposit after hosting State Horse trials

2000 $10,394.45 – balance increased by interest only

2001 $10,968.82 – balance increased by interest only

2002 $11,511.78 – balance increased by interest only

2003 $12,001.03 – balance increased by interest only

2004 $16,506.07 – during this year part of the profit from State event held at Avoca was added to investment along with interest.

2005 $22,486.36 – balance of profit from Event held at Avoca together with $1700 

from general account was added to Investment

2006 $23,769.23 – balance increased by interest only

2007 $30,045.55 – Balance increased by Junior Committee funds, Interest and $3000

From general account.

As you can see, $4700 since 1999 has been added to term deposit from general funds and this has only been done when additional funds have been available.  This equates to less than $600 per annum, balance of growth has come from interest and State Event held at Avoca. 

In 2009 Our Zone will host the State Horse Trials, and yes it will hopefully be on a property where the cross country course is provided.  This is a similar situation to how the horse trials were conducted this year, although some portable jumps were brought in and sold off after the event. I have been able to obtain a balance sheet for the event, Total cost for running the event is 2007 was $44490.31 with income of $44916.00 total profit from the event was $425.69.  One expense we should not have which 2007 H/T did have was the hire of grounds @ a cost of $6000.00.  We will however need to bring in generators, and water which was not a cost this year.  

I feel this explanation should alleviate any doubt that the Zone have been money grabbing.  We hopefully by 2009 will hold sufficient funds to enable us to run a successful state horse trials.

Christine Linton

Treasurer
Zone Representatives Report 2007




Kaye Blanchard
The Midland Zone is keeping busy.  The State Dressage and Show Jumping Qualifiers at Castlemaine saw individual Grade1 dressage and PA grade show jumping, Grade 2 and 3 dressage and PB and PC show jumping teams compete at Moorooduc in the South Metropolitan Zone.  The PB and PC show jumping teams both finishing third.

Horsham hosted our Flat and Games Qualifiers.  At the championships, Bealiba finished sixth in the Flat Team ride and second in the Musical Ride.  We also had six teams in the Inter-Zone Teams Challenge.  Positive feedback on the cross country being on the Saturday, home early on the Sunday - “Mothers Day”.  The idea of following through with the show jumping indoors Saturday night would make for a great atmosphere.  We also held a show jumping and flat teams shield.  The Zone Horse Trials were hosted by Maryborough with Mandurang South winning the team shield for the first time, great excitement.

The State Horse Trials at Albury saw Maryborough with a club team.  We had four Grade 1 riders and ten in Grade 2.  Britt Holmberg finished fourth in Grade 2.

We hold three instructors schools a year to try and give parents what they need.

Beaufort Pony Club has full affiliation.

Nhill Pony Club was Hindmarsh Shire Community Event of the Year.  Bealiba received a $38,000 grant to do water saving at the club grounds.  Maryborough has also received a $44,000 grant for new club rooms, well done.

The zone has also held website information night.

Congratulations to Nicki Chalmers Neangar Park, Brooke Skinner Castlemaine, Lauren Bartlett and Katrina Scilini Bealiba on receiving the Award Of Merit.

Congratulations to all riders who have passed their “C” certificate.

I would like to thank the Midland Zone Executive, Committees, clubs and members for their ongoing support and friendship.  It is a great zone, looking forward to 2007-2008.

Kaye Blanchard

Zone Representative

Midland Zone

7th September 2007

Zone Chief Instructor Report 2007



Ken Croser

· This year has seen Midland Zone send teams to State Dressage, Show jumping, Flat Team, Musical Ride and Games Competition with all achieving good results and demonstrating good sportsmanship.

· The clubs within the Zone have held very successful competitions ranging from O.D.E, Training days, Gymkhanas, camps and Endurance Rides.

· The Zone has held successful Dressage, Show jumping, Flat Ride, Games and Zone ODE Qualifiers, including Zone Annual Meetings, thanks to Sections for organizing these events, Sad to see the cancellation of Flat Ride and Teams Show jumping in Bendigo due to Equine Influenza out Break in NSW and QLD. Better to be safe than sorry, Hopefully with due vigilance we can keep this bug out of Victoria and clear it up in Australia.

· The Zone has had two successful Instructors Schools, Ararat Hosted Show jumping and Course Building and Bridgewater was the venue for  Flat Ride and Show Jumping school, Thank you to the people who organized and facilitated these schools.

· A State Instructors Workshop is planned for November at Charlton and I hope many instructors, club officials and parent’s can attend, we are planning a program that will offer something for every one.

· Two Zone Camps are in the process of being organized, one for Eastern Part of the Zone and another for the Western Area, these will be held in March2008 at Venues to be decided, I encourage your attendance at these camp because that is what pony club is all about a little learning and a lot of fun.

· I sincerely say thanks to all in the Zone that worked to make Pony Clubs that little more enjoyable for members and hope that everyone achieved another goal in their riding.

· Hope to see you all again next Year. Keep Up The Good Work.

Ken Croser

Zone Chief Instructor

Midland Zone

7th September 2007

Zone Examining Secretary's Report – 2007 

 
Gail Baggendorf        


Riders from Donald passed their “C” Star certificate this year.  Congratulations to these riders and to Donald who have set the benchmark for Zone clubs to follow on.

A horsemanship lesson could be included at rallies for riders not wanting to attempt the ”K” certificate but wanting to  work toward the “C” Star Efficiency Standard.  This would be a means of continuing horse mastership for “C” certificate holders,  to further increase their knowledge and improve their horsemanship skills.

The numbers for “C” certificate applications were less than last year.  Twenty four riders passed this standard at the March and August exams.  Successful applicants were from Ararat, Bealiba, Bendigo, Castlemaine, Horsham, Maldon and Maryborough, Neangar Park and St Arnaud Pony Clubs.  Congratulations to all these riders who were great ambassadors for their clubs.

Thankyou to all examiners who worked with the riders.

There are some clubs with riders still working on the “K” certificate as well as well as a couple of new “C” certificate who are keen to do their “K”.

Hopefully we will see some more “K” certificate holders in the Midland Zone soon.

Gail Baggendorf

Examining Secretary

Midland Zone 

